Lisbon Water Pollution Control Authority Regular Meeting May 1, 2013 7:00pm Lisbon Town Hall

Members present: Robert LaChapelle, Joseph Lewerk, James Arpin, David Wawrynznowicz, Kenneth Knight

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 by Ch. R. LaChapelle.

Motion was made by J. Lewerk to accept April 3, 2013 minutes as read. Seconded by D. Wawrynznowicz <u>Vote: Unanimous: Motion Carried</u>

Correspondence- None

Financial Report - Balance in the Enterprise Fund - \$129,838.83

Bills

AT & T- #203 471-1401 441 for April 2013 in the amount of \$45.10 motion to pay made by J. Lewerk, seconded by J. Arpin Vote: Unanimous: Motion Carried

Phyllis Brown- Clerk to the Board- \$65.00 motion to pay made by J. Lewerk, seconded by D. Wawrynznowicz

<u>Vote: Unanimous: Motion Carried</u>

Total payables - \$141.89

Public comments/questions - none

Old Business

- A. New business going into Lisbon Landing Weight Watchers will open for business behind Panera Bread.
- B. Mr. LaChapelle will contact Don Aubrey of Towne Engineering to start surprise grease trap inspections. Businesses have not been reporting grease tank cleanings as requested. Joe Lewerk will write a letter to send to the businesses involved.
- C. J. Lewerk motioned to add an item to new business regarding the Shell station. Motion seconded by K. Knight. <u>Vote: Unanimous: Motion Carried</u>
 Mr. LaChapelle noted that Hendel's gas station has not paid there sewer bill in full. They have only paid the current charge and left the back balance on the bill. Hendel's would like us to remove the <u>back charges</u> as they do not agree with the billing. The Jewett City Water Co. said they waited too long to do a proper assessment of the excess water use. This portion will be liened at the appropriate time.

Lisbon Water Pollution Control Authority Regular Meeting May 1, 2013 7:00pm Lisbon Town Hall

New Business

- A. Mr. LaChapelle will contact NEPCO in regards to cameraing the sewer lines, David will contact Wind River to get a quote also.
- B. Remediation Meter- The Board has received a letter of apology from the Jewett City D.P.U. regarding billing for waste water produced by the remediation project at the Mobile Station.

Motion to adjourn made by J. Lewerk Vote: Unanimous: Motion Carried

Phyllis M. Brown, Secretary

Robert LaChapelle, Chairman

RECEIVED FOR RECORD AT LISBON
CT ON 05/02/13 AT 12:10 pm
ATTEST. LAURIE TIROCCHI, TOWN CLERK